

Citizens of Shawtown Camp Workcoeman Summer 2023 Newsletter



Chairman
Camp Director
Camp Ranger
Membership

 Brian Cornell
 860-806-0390

 Lou Seiser
 860-806-0751

 Frank Galliher
 860-379-2207

 Keith Zwart
 860-459-2026

bcornell@campworkcoeman.org lseiser@campworkcoeman.org Rangerfrank@campworkcoeman.org keith.zwart@gmail.com

A few words from our Fearless Leader...

"Fellow Citizens, I hope your early Summer plans are coming together nicely. I know mine are!

Just a quick note this time to thank you all for your yeoman efforts this Spring at the workdays we've held at Camp Workcoeman. Our recent Steak and Chicken BBQ was again a great success! We raised several thousand dollars to have available to help the Ranger keep our Camp maintained and in tip-top shape for all!

We accomplished a lot, but there is always sooooo much more to do and we need sooooo many more hands to get the work done. Please look around for more helpers and bring them to every workday that they can make! AND... starting with the June workday going forward in 2023 and into 2024 we'll be providing lunch to all every time! (no, it's not just pizza either)

Summer 2023 will be busy and exciting at Camp so feel free to come often! If you are able, join with some of our Shawtown members who will also be volunteering as STAFF members at camp this year. If you are interested in helping out also in that way, please contact Lou Seiser at Iseiser@campworkcoeman.org.

Don't forget, planning has already begun for the Camp's 100th Anniversary celebration in 2024.

See you at Workcoeman.

Brian"



Upcoming Events and Activities:

July - No Work Day

August 26th Workday

September 16th Fall Setup

October 28th Workday

For more information regarding <u>Citizens of Shawtown</u>, please see our website link at:

https://campworkcoeman.org/get-involved/citizens-of-shawtown/



Words From Our Favorite Ranger...

A special thank you to all the members that made our annual Steak and Chicken dinner a great success. Especially Ann and Dave Moskal for their tireless work on another great raffle.

More great projects being accomplished by you the members to keep Camp Workcoeman rolling into our centennial celebration.

Thank you all.



Mark O'Connor Works On Repairs To The Office Roof



Get'em While You Still Can: Hats \$15 and Patches \$5

Membership minute...

Membership is in search of ideas to reach a new generation of Scouters. Please reach out to Will Sanford (willsan6853@comcast.net) or Myself(keith.zwart@gmail.com) if you have ideas about how to reach, engage and onboard the younger Scouters who will carry our camp forward.

Not to say we don't appreciate our present crew! Looking forward to celebrating our 100th soon!

No Shawtown Workday in July, unless there is an emergency project!!!

Annual Steak and Chicken Dinner 6/3/2023:







Welcome To Our Newest Member:

Harrison Stewart





Who Am 1?????

The first two people to correctly identify this mystery Shawtown volunteer will receive slushies from Brian this summer.